Clerkship Application Information
Nusrat Jahan Choudhury, Eastern District of New York

I. Clerkship Hiring Update

I am currently hiring for the following roles:
- l-year term law clerk beginning on October 5, 2026;
- l-year term law clerk beginning on October 26, 2026.

I encourage interested candidates to keep in mind the following information:

I welcome and encourage applications from people with a demonstrated commitment to public
service.

My chambers is located in Central Islip, Long Island — close to parks, beaches, nature, and
hiking trails. Clerks are expected to work in chambers in Central Islip five days per week. Several
times a month, clerks will join me working in chambers in Brooklyn. Occasional, limited remote
work from home may be permissible.

Applicants should submit via OSCAR:
a) acover letter identifying the specific term(s) for which they are available;
b) aresume;
c) alaw school transcript;
d) an unedited writing sample; and
e) 3 letters of recommendation, including one from a person who directly supervised
the applicant’s legal analytic and writing skills.

Letters of recommendation may be sent by the applicant or directly by the recommenders. The
recommendations need not be addressed to me by name (i.e., generic “Dear Judge” or “To Whom

It May Concern” letters are fine).

I encourage applicants to include in the cover letter their career goals, personal narrative, or other
relevant background information that does not appear elsewhere in the application.

IL. Judicial Internship Hiring Update

Judge Choudhury’s chambers has completed summer 2025 judicial internship hiring and is not
currently accepting judicial intern applications.



